
Lake Treatment and Fireworks Funding: 2025 Update 
 

  
At the May 7th meeting, the Trustees agreed to 
hire a new company to care for our lake. While 
the cost is higher than originally anticipated, we 
believe this company has the expertise and integrity 
to manage the lake responsibly and effectively. 
Unfortunately, previous year’s treatments did not 
deliver the results we had hoped for. 
   

Our lake is a central part of our community, and its health—as well as the safety of 
residents who enjoy swimming, fishing, and boating—remains one of our highest 
priorities. 
 
To help offset the increased expense for lake treatment, we made the decision to 
have the fireworks publicly funded this year by donations. 
 
Mayor McLaughlin was recently contacted by a company 
interested in putting on a fireworks display for our village. 
However, as noted above, the village will not be covering the 
cost this year. Instead, we will be accepting donations from 
those who wish to help make the display possible. 
  
The minimum cost for the display is $5,000. The more we are 
able to raise, the larger and more impressive the show can be. 
  
Will you like to help support the 2025 Fireworks display, scheduled for July 12 (rain 
date: July 13)? Donations can be made at the Village Office during regular business 
hours (checks, cash or credit cards accepted) or through our E-Pay system on line at 
https://villageofislandlake.com. 
  
Thank you for your support. We can’t wait to celebrate with you!  
 
The Mayor and Trustees 
Village of Island Lake 

https://villageofislandlake.com/

